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Dear Friends,  

Best wishes, always, 

Robert Lewis 
1 Cor 15:58 

If you do not now support Robert and Judy Lewis 

and / or the GIBM Missions office, why not start this 

month? They are worthy projects which help mission-

aries, church planters, and their sending pastors.   

Several months ago, GIBM Missionary Benjamin Park 

expressed a real desire to Pastor Webster and me to 

help the sixty pastors in the Seoul area to become ac-

quainted with the men of the GIBF.  Since the GIBM 

is always looking for opportunities to expand their in-

fluence for missionaries and church planters around 

the globe, we both eagerly responded to the invitation.  

On October 13, 2011, Pastor Webster and I flew to 

Seoul, South Korea, for an eventful visit with the Ko-

rea  Bible  Baptist  Preacher’s  Fellowship. This fel-

lowship has the same doctrines, roots, and goals as the 

GIBF.  We feel like this meeting was very timely. It 

appears that there are many things that we have in 

common with these Korean Christians. They treated us 

like foreign dignitaries every step of the way.   

Thanks for your help and your prayers! 

A private meeting was requested by the leaders of the 

KBBPF to ask questions and to discuss future interac-

tions with the GIBF.  This meeting went very well. 

One of the topics that was discussed was the possibil-

ity of a student exchange for missionary interns. It 

seems likely that there will be an increase in the 

amount of interaction between the two fellowships. 

All of the pastors and missionaries that we met in Ko-

rea on this trip were open to interaction and hungry for 

participation with others of like precious faith.  

On a personal note, my health  has continued to im-

prove over the summer. I have enjoyed a significant 

amount of weight loss since January 1st. This has been 

a real answer to prayer for me personally. I am no 

longer having severe joint pain and my blood pressure 

was down to 128 the last time I went  to the doctor. 

Praise the Lord! Our extended travels will be much 

less taxing as a result of this improved condition.  

It is our sincere desire to build bridges with pastors 

and fellowship groups around the world to enhance the 

efforts of global evangelism and church planting. In 

fact, by the time you receive this letter, my wife and I 

will be in Costa Rica with GIBM missionary, Bob 

Martin and his wife. I will have the privilege of teach-

ing on the subject of the church in the final module of  

this season’s institute for national pastors. I will also 

preach at the graduation ceremony.    

Pastor Yu Kyung Sok, Secretary, Pastor Hyunki  Kim, Vice President, 
Pastor Chin Young Chul, Vice President, Pastor Dick Webster, Director 
GIBMissions and Robert Lewis,  Assistant Director GIBMissions  

Pastor Webster and I both preached at the meeting. He 

was featured each night, and the Lord blessed the 

meeting as he spoke on the church, baptism, the 

Lord’s table, and related topics. All of the preaching 

and teaching was interpreted into the Korean language 

as it was being delivered.  

 


